Clark, Coles, Cumberland, Douglas, Edgar

Moultrie and Shelby County

Local Action Team

Minutes

October 28, 2009

Attendance: Susan Taylor, Susan Bulla, Judy Torbeck-Livesay, Jeni Huckstep, Ke’an Armstrong, Marsha Dawson, Camille Gordon, Rachel Gubbins, Julia Miller.

Minutes from the September meeting were reviewed and approved.

Church Updates—Marsha Dawson reported that she and Cass Norman were starting mentoring training and planning. They have videos for use in training. They are planning for a food backpack that could be sent home with students on Fridays and then returned on Monday. The idea is that children would have food for the weekend, but it is sent unobtrusively in a backpack. Groups are starting for spouses of men who have issues with pornography and a men’s group regarding pornography addictions is already active. On the last Sunday of each month the church completes community service projects (S.O.S.—Serve Others Sunday). Recently members have worked on a trailer for a family who is receiving intact services from DCFS. 

Central Community Church has not been heard from recently by the Local Action Team; Susan Taylor will follow up with the Pastor. 

No information is available at this meeting regarding the panel that was being scheduled by Charleston Community Church for information on adoption. 

ISU Student Project—A group of students has been assigned to this Local Action Team and will work on a needs assessment and possible plan for a grant application. The group discussed grant possibilities and examples of grants that other Local Action Teams have accessed. The group may be able to pool information resources. CASA has applied for a court improvement grant. The group is very interested in the Family Treatment Court and potentially bringing this model to Coles County. Susan Taylor will explore the possibility of a visit to Danville to observe their family treatment court process.
Review of Local Action Plan—Susan Taylor reviewed the action plan as originally designed after the Permanency Symposium in March 2007. On the Adoption/Guardianship goal, a Foster Parent Support Specialist has been hired and is active. One parent’s rights have been terminated at times, so that objective has been met. Brown bag lunches are occurring and will address guardianship and adoption issues as appropriate. On the return home goal, a brown bag lunch is scheduled and discussion is planned around the urgency of children’s needs for permanency. Grant funding may be explored as well as Family Treatment Court and parenting classes being formed. Family Treatment court may be a means to help keep the urgency that is often present at the beginning of cases but wanes over time. 

Volunteer Planning—Susan Taylor and Julia Miller have met with Donna Hudson from Wesley Methodist Church regarding a training plan for volunteers. More information will be provided at a future meeting when Donna can attend.

Other Discussion-- 
WEIU may be able to do some advertising for foster parents, possibly an interview with a foster parent and DCFS recruiter.

Ke’an Armstrong also reported that the Meth Coalition is looking to expand their efforts beyond addressing meth use/manufacturing and substance abuse. They want to partner with other organizations and are looking at grants to help the community with a focus on getting people engaged and active. Jeni Huckstep teaches a parent education program that focuses on health, literacy and media literacy. This is a program developed by Talaris in Seattle titled “Parenting Counts”. The program has information for parents about raising socially and emotionally healthy children. Jeni is interested in offering this to DCFS involved families and the group brainstormed ways that mentors could be effectively involved. Susan Taylor will try to get an idea from workers the number of families in the Charleston/Mattoon area who could be involved in this parenting class. 

The next meeting will be held on December 2, 2009 at 9:00 AM with location to be announced.

Respectfully submitted,

Julia Miller

